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tions How They May Affect 

Your Ostomy. 

 

 ELAINE JEFFERY, NEW CHAPTER PRESIDENT  

By: Joel Jacobson 

Elaine Jeffery is unique in Ostomy Halifax world. 

The recently-retired federal government adminis-

trator has a urostomy, one of very few Halifax 

members to have had such a surgery.                                                                                                                             

She also comes from a dedicated volunteer back-

ground. Soon after joining the chapter, Elaine ac-

cepted the challenge of presiding over the nearly 

300 members for the next two years.                                                         

ñI have always volunteered and have wanted to 

give back to the community, but because of the 

support I received after my urostomy surgery, 

giving back to Ostomy Halifax has become a pri-

ority,ò she said, prior to being installed as presi-

dent February 2. Sheôll assume the role in May or June after recovering from hernia surgery 

scheduled for February 19.                                                                                                       

Elaine was born in Camp Borden, ON to a family with a strong military background. Her grand-

father fought for Canada in World War I and her father served in the army during World War II 

and the Korean War. Her ex-husband was in the navy and that brought Elaine to Halifax many 

years ago. During her career, she has worked in seven federal departments, including 15 years 

with First Nations with whom she still volunteers. Elaine retired as a community funding and 

development officer with Environment Canada in September 2012.                                                                                                                                     

She smiles. ñHaving been all over the map in the federal government, Iôve always said I couldnôt 

hold a job.ò                                                                                                                                     

Just over a year ago, Elaine had her urostomy surgery after being diagnosed with bladder cancer 

and ñIt was discovered through an MRI when I had uterine cancer (now in remission),ò she re-

calls. ñI was lucky that they found it early because it was becoming aggressive.ò                                                           

Ruth Kenney was Elaineôs visitor (ñsheôs a gemò) both in hospital and at home and influenced 

Elaine to attend a Halifax chapter meeting. She joined soon afterwards.                                                                     

ñRuth was very persuasive and, when (president) Ed (Tummers) approached me to join the ex-

ecutive, I thought, óIôm retired. Theyôve been supportive and I want to give back. Go for it.ô ò                                   

Elaine brings a wealth of education and work experience to the chapter. She has a business de-

gree from Mount St. Vincent (1979), a Masters in Public Administration from Dalhousie (1985), 

a diploma in Community Economic Development from NSCC (1995) and a Masters in Atlantic 

Canadian Studies from Saint Maryôs (1996).                                                                                    

ñI worked with many health groups when I was with Service Canada, too, so health generally, 

and being proactive in healthy communities, is a major interest,ò Elaine says.                                                                

Travel is also an interest. Elaine grew up in Kingston ON and has lived in British Columbia, 

Yellowknife in the Northwest Territories, Alberta, Ontario, Quebec and Nova Scotia.  Sheôs 

visited all the other provinces and territories except Nunavut - and that is on her list.                  

She adds, ñI have travelled to 28 countries and five continents so far (including South America 

and Antarctica in January) and am working my way toward the last two continents and as many 

more countries as I can.ò                                                                                                                            

Enthusiastic? Full of life? A go-getter? You bet                                                                                           

Ostomy Halifax will be in good hands with Elaine Jeffery in the chair for the next two years. 

  

                                                                                                                                        

Ostomy Halifax Society is a 

registered Canadian charity 

that seeks to achieve the 

highest quality of life for 

ostomates in Nova Scotia.                           
 

Our Vision  
Achieve the highest quality 

of life for ostomates in                    

Nova Scotia 

 

Our Mission 
We are a not-for-profit vol-

unteer organization dedi-

cated to all people with an 

Ostomy and their families, 

helping them to live life to 

the fullest through support, 

education, collaboration and 

communications. 
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  From  the President  
 You may have noticed last month that 

the President's Report was replaced by 

the Annual Report.  So a little catching 

up on what's been happening.  For our 

family, it has been a season for sharing 

good food, good fellowship, and good 

friends.                                                               
For our ostomy chapter, all these came 

together for the December fundraising 

auction.  An event like this takes lots of 

helping hands.  Displaying and sorting 

the donations, keeping track of the auction and the money, and of 

course, serving the refreshments and the banquet.  Thanks to Joel Ja-

cobson and Owen Caldwell for conducting the auction and all those 

helping hands who made it such a great success.                                         
I sent out a request for a Treasurer for the auction in the absence of 

Theresa Mason who was suffering from shingles and was unable to at-

tend.  In less than one hour, I had a response from Mike and Jennifer 

Veres to offer their expertise to help out.  Special thanks to all those 

who helped make this our best auction ever.  We raised almost $3000 

for Youth Camp.                                                                                             
This will be one of my last monthly reports and a time for reflection on 

the past 40 years.  Our group has been blessed with many dedicated and 

committed leaders, some of whom are still active amongst us.  Our first 

President was Bette Yetman from 1972- 1976.  Bette is still a source of 

inspiration to me.  Our second President was Ruth Kenney. who still 

serves faithfully today as Investment Chair, Program Chair, National 

Director and faithful advisor .                                                                   
Bernice Richards served from 1996 until 2000 and presided over the 

25th Anniversary celebrations.  She and her daughter Nancy continue to 

face the challenges of life with grace and dignity.  Mike Woolridge 

served as President from 2000 until 2004 and hosted the very successful 

2002 Halifax National Conference.  Patrick Thompson was President 

from 2007 -2010 and brought provincial coverage for ostomy supplies 

to low-income Nova Scotians.                                                                     
The highlight of our Annual General Meeting this past month was elec-

tions.  Our collective thanks to Betty Woolridge and Cynthia Gregg for 

their contributions as Recording Secretaries and to Patrick Thompson as 

Past President .  Treasurer Theresa Mason; and Correspondence Secre-

tary Barbara Barrett have willingly offered their services and expertise 

for another term.  We confirmed Elaine Jeffery as the incoming Presi-

dent, Bob Pembroke as Vice President and Florence Farrell as Re-

cording Secretary.  Our Executive now has the bench strength and ex-

perience of six Past-Presidents on which to draw.  This is truly the leg-

acy of our Charter Members, Ruth Kenney and Bette Yetman, to share 

the burden of leadership and continually draw in the expertise and ex-

perience of new members.  It has been a great honour to have served as 

your President for these four years.  Elaine will be sworn in at an up-

coming meeting.                                                                                                 
The next big event in our calendar will be the national conference in St. 

John's, Newfoundland this summer from July 31 to August 3, 2014.  

Mark it on your calendars and plan to attend.                                           
Ed Tummers                                                                                              
President, Ostomy Halifax 
 

Ostomy Halifax Society                                 

Officers 
President: Elaine Jeffery      
ViceïPresident:  Bob Pembroke          463-3999                                 
Treasurer:  Theresa Mason                   861-4917  
Correspondence Secretary: Barbara Barrett 
                                                              443-8274                                                          
Recording Secretaries:Florence Farrell 444-0657  
Betty Woolridge                                  883-2438                    
Past President: Ed Tummers                425-0894 

 Committees: 
 
Monthly Meetings 
Hospitality: Betty Woolridge              883-2438 
                    Jean Hiltz                         883-9679 
Programs:    Ruth Kenney                   434-7521 
                    Emery Fanjoy                  479-3974 
                     
Refreshments: Alyson Walsh              435-2539 
Telephone: Paulette Vilvorder            445-3832 
Room Bookings: Mike Woolridge      883-2438 
 
Mutual Support and Caring 
Awards: Joel Jacobson                        479-0442 
Cards: Barbara Barrett                        443-8274 
Scrapbook: Ann Dease                       861-3268 
SASO: Betty Woolridge                     883-2438 
Visitors Program: Irene Stagg            462-0899 
Youth Camp: Mike Woolridge           883-2438 
 
Awareness and Communications 
Education: Gail Creelman ET               470-6977 
Information: (Cell Phone) Irene Stagg  473-0414 
Library: Ann Dease                               861-3268 
Newsletter Editor: Jean Hiltz                883-9679  
Asst Editor: Joel Jacobson                    479-0442 
Mailing: Mike Woolridge                     883-2438 
Canada Ostomy Day: Wanda Bernard 
 
Special Events: (Anniversary) 
Joel Jacobson                                         479-0442 
 
Operations: 
Finance: Mike Veres                             852-4104 
Membership: Betty Woolridge             883-2438 
 
Charter Members: 
Bette Yetman                                        464-9888                          
Ruth Kenney ET                                   434-7521 
 
Satellite Presidents:                                       
Annapolis Valley East                                      
Paula McKenzie, ET                            538-7900 
South Shore Ostomy                                            
Jane Berrigan                                        521-6117        
e-mail: janeberrigan@me.com                            
 
Medical Advisors:                                            
M. Giacomantonio, MD                                    
Paul Johnson, MD                                           
Chris Jamieson, MD                                         

P.O. Box 8476, Halifax, NS,  B3K 5M2 

A Vo lu nt eer ,  Char it ab le ,  Tax Exempt ,  

Rehab i l it a t io n Organ izat io n.  Reg is t ra t io n 

#  11927-7184-RP0001 
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Ostomy Halifax Society 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting   
held in the Ballroom of the Bethune Building 

at 2:30 pm on Sunday February 2, 2014 

The regular monthly meeting of the Ostomy Halifax Society opened at 2:30 pm.  President Ed Tummers welcomed the 

members and led the ostomy prayer in the absence of Barbara Barrett.                                                                                                                           

Regrets and greetings were received from Mike and Betty Woolridge, Emery Fanjoy, Gail Creelman, Paulette Vilvorder, 

Cynthia Gregg and Barbara Barrett.  Ed thanked Jean Hiltz for greeting members and setting up the table.  Ed also thanked 

Leo Walsh for looking after the door.  Thanks also to Allyson Walsh for set up of the lunch and the lovely Valentine's dis-

play.  There were 43 members in attendance at this meeting.                                                                                                                                                                       

Cards:  A card of thanks from the family of Olive Jackson.                                                                                                                   

Martha McLellan, who was Head of Home Health Care at Lawtons passed away.  She attended our meetings regularly, lent 

a helping hand and was a wonderful supporter of our society. Barbara will send a sympathy card to the family.                                                                                                                           

Refreshments for March meeting:  Sandwiches: ,Jean Hiltz, Theresa Mason and Joel Jacobson.  Sweets:  Nan Fanjoy 

and Lynn Atton.                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Following opening announcements, Ed called the Annual General Meeting to order.  He welcomed Florence Farrell as the 

volunteer secretary today as Cynthia Gregg was unable to attend.  Ed gave an update on Cynthiaôs health status.     

  Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting of Ostomy Halifax Society                                                                                              
Item 1.  Annual Report.  This report was included in the January edition of the newsletter.  The report was accepted.                                                                                                                                                           

Item 2.  Annual Financial Statements.  Mike Veres, Chair of the Finance Committee, gave the financial statement and 

passed out printouts of the same to all members.  They were accepted.                                                                                                                   

Item 3.  Appointment of Auditors.  Motion by the Finance Committee to file with the Registrar a balance sheet showing 

general particulars of liabilities and assets and a statement of income and expenditure in the preceding year signed by two 

directors in accordance with paragraph 19 of the Societies Act. (R.S., c. 435, s. 19).  Carried.                                                                                                     

Item 4.  Election of Officers.  Motion by the Nominating Committee for the term May 2014 until March 2016.  President:  

Elaine Jeffery, Vice-President: Bob Pembroke, Treasurer: Theresa Mason, Recording Secretary: Florence Farrell, Corre-

spondence Secretary: Barbara Barrett.  Carried.  Patrick Thompson, chair of the nominating committee presided over the 

election of officers, and swore in the new officers, with the exception of the President, who will stay on for another month 

or two.                                                                                                                                                                                         

Ed thanked Patrick Thompson for his Past President duties and his contributions to our society.                                                             

The Annual General Meeting adjourned at 2:55pm. 

Program:                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Logan Lawrence, a grad student in Kinesiology, gave a brief explanation of his research on cancer survivors. He said if 

anyone wanted to be in his research to see him after the meeting.                                                                                                                                   

Keynote Speaker.  If you missed this meeting, you missed a wonderfully informative talk by Ruth Kenney, on her life 

dealing with Colitis and subsequently, ostomy surgery and the hurdles she had to cross in her journey.                                                                                                                                      

She showed the members the appliance she had to wear back then, and  Bette Yetman also reiterated the trials of ostomy 

surgery when she first had hers, and many people suffered greatly from the lack of decent appliances. The members thor-

oughly enjoyed this presentation, Thank you Ruth and Bette. 
The next monthly business meeting will be Monday February 17th,2014 in Room 5132 of the Dickson Building.                                                                                                                                                        

The next monthly meeting will be Sunday March 2nd, 2014.                                                                                                                               

Prepared by Florence Farrell, Recording Secretary                                                                                                                                          

Approved by Ed Tummers, President 
Ruth 

Kenney 

describes 

her jour-

ney as an 

ostomate 

at the 

February 

Ostomy 

Halifax 

chapter 

meeting. 

Patrick Thompson, 

right, completes 

the installation of 

officers at Ostomy 

Halifax Society's 

annual meeting in 

February. Those 

installed include 

vice-president Bob 

Pembroke, treas-

urer Theresa Ma-

son and recording 

secretary 

Florence Farrell. 
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Ostomy Halifax 

The Year in Review 

This year was marked by transition: we adopted the new 

name "Ostomy Halifax Society", created a new logo for the 

Society and re-named the monthly newsletter "Ostomy 

Halifax Gazette".  We adopted the Mission Statement, the 

Vision and the Charter of Ostomy Rights.   

We continue to find new ways to build awareness through-

out the community.  We now participate in the NS 211 ser-

vice which provides information about community and so-

cial services; the NS Healthlink 811 which provides non-

emergency contact health advice; Seniors Advocate, the 

Self-Help Connection Resource Directory, and we have a 

dedicated phone of our own at 902-473-0414.  Our Spouses 

and Significant Others group  (SASO) has created an infor-

mation brochure which has been adopted and distributed 

nationally.  World Ostomy Day was celebrated in 2012, 

and now Canada Ostomy Day is celebrated annually on the 

first Saturday in October.  This year it was marked by the 

national Stoma Stroll fundraiser which surpassed its goal of 

$20,000.  We also have a presence on the national web site, 

which attracted over 30,000 visitors last year. 

Continued on pg. 6, column 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recipe Corner 

APPLE MUFFINS  

1 cup flour 

1 Tbsp. baking powder 

1/2 tsp. salt 

1/2 cup brown sugar 

1 tsp. cinnamon 

1/2 tsp. all spice 

1 cup whole wheat flour 

1 egg beaten 

1 cup apple juice 

1 cup grated apple 

1/4 cup oil 

2 tsp. sugar 

1/2 tsp cinnamon 

 

Sift together first six ingredients, stir in whole wheat 

flour. Combine egg, apple juice, apple and oil. Add 

dry ingredients, stirring only enough to moisten. Fill 

greased muffin tins 2/3 full. Sprinkle muffins with 

sugar and cinnamon mixture. Bake at 375 degrees 

until golden brown. (about 20 minutes). Makes 1 

dozen. 
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 Notice Board 

Upcoming Events. 
 

March 2nd, Doug Ross, Head Pharmacist, 

Lawton's Northwood  Centre. 

April 6th, Abdominal Hernias, following 

Ostomy Surgery. Speaker Dr. Marius 

Hoogerboord. 

May 4th. Ask the E.T. Panel 

June 1st. Pot Luck Banquet 

 

 

Business Meetings é 
 

The next monthly business meeting will be 

held Monday February 17, 2014 at 2:00 pm 

in Room 5132 of the Dickson Building. 

Business meetings are open to all members 

and are normally held on the third Monday 

of each month. There will be no business 

meeting in December 

 

ñNo Scentò Policy 
 

Ostomy Halifax respects the  

No Smoking &  No Scent policy of the 

Capital Health Authority. Thank you for 

remembering your fellow members. 

 

Ostomy Supplies & Discounts 
 

Please remember to show your 

membership card when requesting a 

discount from participating firms. 

 

Change of Address? 
 

If  you have a change of address, please 

send a letter to Betty Woolridge 

103 Alderney Drive, Enfield B2T 1J9 or 

 email Jean Hiltz at jhiltz65@eastlink.ca 

 

Meeting date reminders! 
 

If  you wish to be called, to be  

reminded of our meetings, please 

contact: Paulette Vilv order  at  

445-3832 to have your name added to 

the contact list. 

 
.  

 
 

Bir thday Greetings for  

March 
Davinia Barnstead, Nancy Boudreau, 

Francetta Calnan, Harley Hemon, Ralph 

Lloyd, Shirley Slaunwhite, Diane 

Charbonneau, Lois Barlow, Patricia 

Lewis, Helen M. Johnsen, Earl P. 

Mintern, Louise Morse, Donald 

Eisenhauser, Emery Fanjoy, Marion 

Collison, Bruce Gauthier, Elaine Jeffery, 

Eric Houck 

 

Welcome New Members 
 

 

In Memory  
Martha MacLellan  

 

 

Help Please ! 
 

If you are aware of any or our 

members who are sick or in hospital, 

please take a moment to notify us. 

 

Cell Phones 
 

A friendly reminder to turn off your 

cell phone during the meeting as a 

courtesy to our presenters, members 

and their guests. 

 

Note To Readers 
 

Products and methods mentioned in 

this Newsletter are not endorsed by  
.the Ostomy Halifax Society and may 

not be relevant to everyone. It is wise 

to consult your doctor or E.T. nurse 

before deciding to use any of them. 

 
 

Visits for January 2013 
3 Urostomies 

1 Ileostomy 

1 Colostomy 

Thank you to visitors: 

Mike Veres 

Ruth Kenney 

Bob Pembroke 

Mort Kelly 

 

 
 

Please consider receiving our 

Newsletter by email ~ 
 

Thereôs something in it for both of 

us! As a member you will receive 

your newsletter in a secure PDF 

format just as soon as it is ready & 

you get it in colour. For us, the 

savings are considerable both in 

postage and labour costs. In addition, 

we all benefit from contributing to a 

more sustainable environment. 

Interested ? Please send along a note 

to Jean Hiltz.  jhiltz@eastlink.ca 

 

E.T. Nurses 
 

Enterostomal Therapy Nurses 

QE II Health Sciences Centre 

Victoria General Hospital Site. 

Enterostomal Therapy Services 

Victoria General Hospital ET Clinic 

(Self-referral) 473-7503 

IWK Health Centre 

 Locating 470-8888, 

Pager # 1893 Office:470-6977 

To qualify  for  ET designation, a 

candidate must attend a specifically 

designed program, and successfully 

complete it through very specialized 

exams. 

 

Submissions for Newsletter 
 

All Submissions must be received 

by the 15th of each month, entries 

received after the 15th will not be 

included until the following month.  
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Continued  from pg. 4, Column 2  
After an unfortunate incident involving one of our youth 

campers at airport security screening, we worked with the 

Canadian Air Transport Safety Association to improve proce-

dures.  As a result, Halifax was chosen as the location of the 

Advanced Notification Trial. 

We were honoured to be able to host the UOAC national 

AGM, a regional Chapter Information Session and the 40th 

Anniversary Banquet in August.  These events provided sev-

eral opportunities to celebrate our achievements and plans for 

the future.  

We continue to foster closer ties with Dalhousie University 

Faculty of Medicine through the Health Mentors Program, 

the Volunteer Patient Program, the Physical Activity Study, 

and the Family Physician Refresher Course.  Our members 

also contribute to the Capital Health District Committee for 

Enterostomal Services to improve the quality of service for 

ostomy patients.                                                                    

Several of our members received formal recognition this 

year: Gail Creelman was Canada's ET of the Year for 2012; 

Alyson Walsh was Unsung Hero; Ruth Kenney received the 

Burleigh Wile Award; Stan MacLean was recognized for his 

service in the Korean War; and Burt Coutts received the 

Queen's Jubilee Medal (posthumously).                                

We are grateful to our supporters and donors who enable us 

to achieve our mission: our ostomy supplies distributors and 

their representatives: Coloplast, Convatec, Hollister and 

Salts;  our newsletter advertisers; participating pharmacies 

that offer discounts on ostomy supplies; and our members for 

their commitment and dedication.  We look forward to con-

tinuing to serve the community as long as there is a need for 

our services. 

RESULTS FROM FOUR RAP GROUPS AT JANUARY 

MEETING 

The RAP group for ostomates with up to about 2 years of 

experience having one was well-attended, and was full of 

energy and laughter. Participants discussed their varied ex-

periences in having a leakage in a public place, and how each 

person coped. They talked about blockages and adhesions, 

which coordinator Gail Creelman, ETN, was able to answer. 

They discussed the surprise of passing mucous rectally peri-

odically, assuming they still had an anus and at least some 

rectum. That is normal. Lastly, they talked about how much 

and what type of fluids an ileostomate should drink daily. 

Water is best, and plenty of it. Juices are full of calories, and 

tea and coffee usually contain caffeine, which acts as a diu-

retic.   
Continued on pg. 7, Column 2 

 

 


